
Ad Clerum  

Plenary Indulgences - November 2020 

On 22nd October 2020, the Apostolic Penitentiary, by the special mandate of His Holiness Pope 
Francis, extended the period in which the customary plenary indulgences in November may 
be obtained, namely; 

a.- the plenary indulgence for those who visit a cemetery and pray for the dead even if 
only mentally, normally established only on the individual days from 1 to 8 
November, can be transferred to other days in the month of November. These days, 
freely chosen by individual faithful, can also be separated from each other; 

b.- the plenary indulgence of November 2 established on the occasion of the 
commemoration of all the faithful departed for those who visit a church or an oratory and 
recite the "Our Father" and the "Creed" there, can be transferred not only to the Sunday 
before or after or on the day of the solemnity of All Saints, but also on another day of the 
month of November, at the free choice of the individual faithful. 

In respect of those who are housebound, the elderly, the sick and all those who for serious 
reasons cannot leave the house, for example due to restrictions imposed by the competent 
authority for the time of a pandemic, in order to avoid numbers of faithful crowding into sacred 
places, will be able to obtain the Plenary indulgence provided that, spiritually uniting with all 
the other faithful, completely detached from sin and with the intention of complying as soon 
as possible with the three usual conditions (sacramental confession, reception of the 
Eucharistic and prayer for the Holy Father’s intentions) recite prayers for the dead dearest to 
the faithful in front of an image of Jesus or of the Blessed Virgin Mary, or meditate on a 
reading of one of the Gospel passages proposed by the liturgy for the dead, or carry out a 
work of mercy. 

The Apostolic Penitentiary requests all priests endowed with the appropriate faculties, to offer 
themselves with particular generosity to the celebration of the sacrament of Penance and 
administer Holy Communion to the sick, if possible. 

Finally, since the souls in Purgatory are helped by the prayers of the faithful and especially 
with the sacrifice of the Mass (cf. Conc. Tr. Sess. XXV, decr. De Purgatorio), all priests are 
warmly invited to celebrate three Mass on the day of the commemoration of all the 
faithful departed, according to the Apostolic Constitution “ Incruentum Altaris ”, issued 
by Pope Benedict XV on 10 August 1915. 
 
Full official text available here 

http://www.vatican.va/content/benedict-xv/it/bulls/documents/hf_ben-xv_bulls_19150810_incruentum-altaris.html
http://w2.vatican.va/content/benedict-xv/it.html
http://www.vatican.va/roman_curia/tribunals/apost_penit/documents/rc_trib_appen_pro_20201022_decreto-indulgenze_la.html

